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         BOLTON NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION 

DRAFT MINUTES:  Tuesday, December 15, 2020 
Zoom Monthly Meeting 

 

Meeting Called to Order:  Bob McCarthy, President: 7:00 PM     
Welcome to attendees and get acquainted with Zoom:   

 Attendees: 27 (including 11 presenters)  
Draft Minutes: November 17, 2020 Minutes: reviewed and approved 
Draft Agenda: Approved 
 Treasurer’s Report:  Walt Swan:  $5116.71 in BNA checking account, Note: $1,000 was 
deposited in July, 2020 and was not included in previous reports.   Expenses deducted: 
$14.99 was debited for monthly Zoom license, FedEx: $154.23 – printing of 20 stick-on 
laminated QR codes and 20 laminated ZOOM labels added to BNA signs; supplies (clips 
to temporarily attach ZOOM). Fast Signs: $158.00 – 4 new BNA signs that include the QR 
codes to the West Linn, Bolton Neighborhood site.    
 

Presentation Re: WLWV School District High School Stadium/Parking Plan 
Jim Fitzpatrick, IBI group and Remo Douglas, Capital Construction Program Manager, 
Mercedes Serra, 3J Consulting, along with other members of the team reviewed the 
updates for the new proposed plan for West Linn High School stadium and additional 
parking. They answered questions from BNA residents.  These questions included:  
• Does the school believe this additional parking will solve the challenges for all 

students wishing for a parking spot?   No, however, it begins to address the growing 
issue for student parking and the issue of students parking within the surrounding 
neighborhood.   The high school and students will have an opportunity to help resolve 
the ongoing parking issues.  If there is a second high school built in the city, this 
additional parking will have a more positive impact with lower enrollment.     
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• ADA accessibility at various points for parking and seating?  The plan has addressed 
easy access between the new parking lot and the stadium seating and concession 
stand.  Meets ADA Accessibility standards.   

• Parking lot will be used daily for students as well as for events.   
• The treed area is under the Tree Conservation Plan is protected. There is NO 

development in this area. 
• Skyline Drive will not be widened to accommodate additional traffic  A traffic study 

found no issues of noncompliance with city standards or failures with traffic issues.  
• Additional parking will be between 64–98 spaces depending on bids and costs. 
• New LED down lighting will be a dramatic improvement on the night sky and a big 

reduction in ongoing lighting costs. 
• Runoff is the #1 goal of meeting City’s Storm Water Management Code.  The plan 

includes using perforated pipes around the hill to capture water and empty it into 
underground tanks. The water is slowly metered out and filtered through the 
environment safely to storm water connections in the street. 
For more information on the plan go to:  https://www.wlwv.k12.or.us/WLHSstadiumor   
https://www.wlwv.k12.or.us/domain/3509 
 

Reaching Out to the Bolton Neighborhood: 
Attendees suggested several options: Further discussions and steps at our next 
meeting: 

• Establish a partnership with the business community. Involve the West Linn Chamber 
of Commerce. (1980 Willamette Falls Drive was at one time the Chamber’s location) 

• Annually contact the entire BMA community with information about the BNA and 
important events in our neighborhood. 

•  Re-establish “The Bolton Neighborhood  Celebration” and combine it with the new 
neighborhood walking tour.  

• Support the efforts of the Old City Hall Coalition and the Willamette Falls Heritage & 
Landings Historical Coalition.  

 
 

https://www.wlwv.k12.or.us/WLHSstadiumor
https://www.wlwv.k12.or.us/domain/3509
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Review 2019 Annual Report and 2020 Annual Report: Reviewed and unanimously 
approved. 
 

NA Presidents Post Office Resolution: Unanimously approved to support. 
 
Post Office: Dec. 16, 2020 Planning Commission:  Bob McCarthy and Erich Kunrath will 
remotely attend and speak at the meeting. They will ask the Commission to include a 
comprehensive traffic improvement plan as part of any approval of Gramor 
Development design review. This should include the provision of an egress behind the 
existing post office to Concord Street. If necessary they will appeal the failure of the 
Planning Commission to include this provision.  Passed without objection, 9-0.  
 

McLean House:   
Attendees voted and agreed to donate $500 for security system to be installed in the 
McLean House.  Mike Watters shared that the front door is decorated for families to 
come and take their Holiday pictures.  If the photos are submitted by Friday, Dec. 18th, 
the McLean House will forward them to The Tidings to be published.    
 

West Linn Food Pantry:  All attendees voted unanimously to suspend rule 501C3 to 
expedite and make a $300 donation to the Food Pantry for West Linn families.  
 

Future Agenda Items: 
January  
• Central Village traffic flow: Lance Calbert 
• Post Office Plan and NA Presidents Post Office Resolution 
• Promoting the BNA with a Postcard and Survey 
• Walking Tour App, Activities to engage neighborhood such as “Bolton Daze 

Celebration.” 
• Old Bolton Fire House as a Community Center and memorial for James Weaver 

Thank you, everyone, for another great meeting.  Adjourn: 8:49 pm 
If you wish to receive our monthly reminder for upcoming BNA meetings and meeting 
minutes please send your authorization and email address to: Robert McCarthy, 
President of the BoltonNA@WestLinnOregon.gov.   

mailto:BoltonNA@WestLinnOregon.gov
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Bolton Neighborhood Association Board Members 

Robert McCarthy, President; Erich Kunrath, Vice President 
Walter Swan, Treasurer; Janet McCarthy, Secretary 




